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St Joseph’s Pre-school Playgroup

We have introduced some improvements as part of our promotion of Healthy Eating. We have a new Healthy Eating Policy which can be found on our website www.stjoeplaygroup.edublogs.org/ and in the black policy folder in the lobby area on top of the children’s drawers – please do read this.

Our Aims are:
· To provide nutritious, tasty food, which meets the children's individual dietary needs and encourages patterns of eating which will help children to be and stay healthy into adulthood.

· To support parents in creating and sustaining healthy eating habits in their children 

A summary of improvements is given below:

· We will post the actual food offered for snack and lunch on a particular day on the Parents’ Noticeboard. The children will be involved in selecting food for snacktime from a range of healthy options. 

· We will be putting links to useful websites on the ‘links’ section of our own website.

· We will have a ring binder with printouts of useful information and advice for parents which we will keep in the lobby area with the ‘Policies’ folder.

· We will be filling water bottles which parents are required to provide with fresh drinking water each day. Parents will still need to take bottles home to wash each day. If bottles come in already filled we will empty them and re-fill with fresh water.

· We have revised our lunch and snack menus – see the examples on the Parents’ Noticeboard.

· We are providing breakfast every day from 8.35am – 8.50am.

· We are revising our healthy eating guidelines; a copy of the new guidance is attached.

· There are only two things which are not allowed: fizzy drinks and chocolate products. If these are found in a child’s lunchbox, we put them back in the box and explain to the child they can have it at home. We put a sticker on the item of food to remind parents it’s not allowed.
· We would like parents to provide an ice-pack with their child’s lunch in order to keep food safe to consume
· We have applied for a ‘Healthy Choice Award’ from Brighton and Hove City Council
· At least two members of staff sit at the table with children at lunchtime and interact. Guidelines for staff food has also been revised to comply with the healthy eating message. 

· We will be growing herbs which the children will have an opportunity to smell and taste

· We will plan activities to promote oral health care and have a selection of books to support this work. 
· We will plan activities which encourage and support children in making healthy food choices using pictures and photographs as visual aids.
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